Our Case Number: ABP-314724-22
Planning Authority Reference Number:

An
Bord
Pleanala

Glasnevin Village Residents Association
8 St Mobhi Drive

Glasnevin

Dublin 9

DOSY7NS8

Date: 05 December 2022

Re: Railway (Metrolink - Estuary to Charlemont via Dublin Airport) Order [2022]
Motrolink. Estuary through Swords, Dublin Airport, Ballymun, Glasnevin and City Centre to
Charlemont, Co. Dublin

Dear Sir / Madam,

An Bord Pleandla has received your recent submission (including your fee of €50) in relation to the above-
mentioned proposed Railway Order and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter.

The Board will revert to you in due course with regard to the matter.

Please be advised that copies of all submissions/observations received in relation to the application will be
made available for public inspection at the offices of the relevant County Council(s) and at the offices of An
Bord Pleanéala when they have been processed by the Board.

More detailed information in relation to strategic infrastructure development can be viewed on the Board's
website: www.pleanala.ie.

If you have any queries in the meantime, please contact the undersigned. Please quote the above
mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or telephone contact with the
Board.

Yours faithfully,

e £

Niamh Thornton
Executive Officer

Direct Line: 01-8737247

Teil Tel (01) 858 8100

Glao Aitidil LoCall 1890 275 175

Facs Fax (01) 872 2684 64 Sraid Maoilbhride 64 Marlborough Street
Laithrean Gréasain Website www.pleanala.ie Baile Atha Cliath 1 Dublin 1

Riomhphost Email bord@pleanala.ie D01 Va02 D01 V902




Glasnevin Village Residents Association

Observation in respect of the MetroLink

This document is an observation on behalf of Glasnevin Village Residents Association in
respect of the MetroLink Railway Order.

Our comments are:

e While construction is ongoing, care will need to be taken to minimise the effects on
residents of the Village. We expect the contractors to adhere to normal guidelines re
construction in urban areas.

¢ In our view, the station at Albert College Park should be called National Botanic
Gardens, to reflect the proximity of the station to one of the Dublin City’s premier
attractions.

Submitted by:

David Meagher (Chair) of 8 Saint Mobhi Drive, Glasnevin, DO9Y7N8 on behalf of Glasnevin
Village Residents Association
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